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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

June 3, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Wednesday, June 3, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Kevin R. Boyd and Aaron Summers.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel; Attorney Dave Lett; Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Tim Hunt, HWC; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Remote attendance: Lori Carrico, Treasurer Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Dena Held, Purdue Educator 4-H; Teresa Harder, Soil and Water; Sierra Rutledge, Shoals Town Clerk; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Kevin Meyer, RAQW.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:34 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of May 19, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers .   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections, asked the Commissioners to approve the hiring of Keyana Moffatt as Full Time Case Manager based upon the recommendation of the Community Corrections Board of Directors.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, the motion passed.  Director Collins also informed the Commissioners that she has hired Taylor Killion in a part time position at Community Corrections.
Andy Ringwald, EMA, announced he will be meeting with the District 10 Coordinator about tracking Covid-19.  He has met with Julia Albright about defective face masks.

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the bi-weekly work report.  Commissioner Summers stated that the ditching done along Rama Dye Road looked really good.  Tractor weight issues were discussed.  Superintendent Padgett informed the Commissioners of more damage being done to newly resurfaced roads by farm equipment and the possibility of fees being assessed to the parties doing the damage.  The Commissioners discussed with Padgett and Attorney Lett about potential fees and an Ordinance being drawn up.  Superintendent Padgett will follow up with Attorney Lett.
Tim Hunt, HWC, announced that there will be a public bid opening at the next Commissioner meeting.  He requested that bids be opened at 5:30 pm.  There will be two bidders on blacktop and two bidders on bridges.  Hunt  has sent quotations to four contactors on the erosion control of Bridge 68.  They are looking towards the last meeting in July for recommendations. Indot approval has been received on Bridge 58.   Hunt submitted the Federal Aid Contract for Bridge 58.  A motion to approve the contract was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor. The motion passed.  Bridge 58 will be approximately 1.7 million dollars to rebuild. 
Rex Strawn, Strawn Insurance, asked the Commissioners if they would consider him as the agent of record for the County Workers Compensation Insurance provider.  Strawn stated he would like to see the money stay in the County.  Commissioner Summers concurred.  Auditor Abel asked Mr. Strawn if he would be willing to participate in the Risk Management Program.  Strawn stated if that is what the Commissioners wanted then yes he would.  The Commissioners stated they would consider it.

Auditor Abel, submitted the bid by Spartan Mechanical LLC, the Courthouse has two HVAC systems. The quote is  for the installation of two Premier One UV germicidal systems with ozone odor control for each duct in the HVAC systems.  Judge Lynn Ellis will cover the cost of the downstairs  unit out of her budget and the Commissioners are asked to cover the cost of the upstairs unit in the amount of $2050.00.  A motion to approve the purchase of the air purifying system in the amount of $2050.00 was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor, motion passed.  Commissioner Boyd requested that a cost for the filters be provided at the next meeting.
Auditor Abel, submitted a request for the purchase of BIS Software.  It is recording software and electronic meeting software for the future upgrade to the Commissioners Room.  The Commissioners would like to continue to offer electronic meetings to the public going forward.   Judge Lynn Ellis has agreed to purchase the flat screen tv for the Commissioners Room.   The software will cost between $3,455.00 and $4,055.00.  Attorney Lett requested that references be checked.  The proposal was tabled until the next Commissioner meeting.

Commissioner George gave the Service Officers report.  No trips were taken.  There were eight incoming and five outgoing calls.  Four Veterans were assisted.

Important Dates:

Safety Meetings are postponed.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:42 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, June 16, 2020 at 5:30pm.  
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